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Quarterly News/Prayer Letter 
(Date: May 10, 2009) 

  
LLWWEMA  
 
Scholarships for Students in Sichuan ... A formal scholarship program organized by LLWWEMA jointly 
with Beijing International Mandarin Church and Sichuan Guanghan Church has been set up.  These 
churches are reliable as the Torrance Bread of Life Church (TBOL) is familiar with them in the past ministry 
experiences.  The TBOL in fact has started putting funds to support this program in its preliminary stage 
since last February.  LLWWEMA is now asking for voluntary participation of all member churches in 
providing scholarships to the poor but good students in Sichuan (US $90 for one student for one semester 
lasting for 6 months).  Please refer to the documents, “Christian Agape Scholarship Fund” for details in our 
LLWWEMA web pages as follows to know about the procedures and responsibilities of the donating 
churches (especially section 7.2 & 7.3): 
 
English Version: http://www.llwwema.org/090512SichuanScholarshipFundEnglish.pdf 
 
Chinese (Tradition Fonts) version: 
http://www.llwwema.org/090512SichuanScholarshipFundChineseTraditionalFont.pdf 
 
Chinese (Simplified Fonts) version: 
http://www.llwwema.org/090512SichuanScholarshipFundChineseSimplfiedFonts.pdf 
 
We would like to ask all member churches to support as a join effort to testify for the Lord. 
 
Release of the Financial Statement for the first Quarter of 2009 … The 2009 first financial report of the 
LLWWEMA is now available on the LLWWEMA website.  Please click this link: 
http://www.llwwema.org/090408Account09Q1.pdf 

Ministering to the Indonesia District …The president of LLWWEMA, Rev. Dr. Wilson Lee will be serving 
the Indonesian district churches including the Kartini, Taman Sari and Kebayoran Baru Ling Liang 
churches as well as the IMAN (Ling Liang Theological Seminary) in the last two weeks of this May.  Please 
pray for the safety and the fruitfulness of the trip. 

 
North America District (NAD)  
NAD Chair: Deacon Peter Ng 
 
Bread of Life Church, Torrance, California 
Deacon David Chan 
 
Mission Trip to Kunming, Yun Nan, China (January 18 – 23, 2009) 
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BOL Minister Min Kuang Ting went to Kunming to teach minority tribes (Li Su and  Miao) and some Han 
people Chinese language and basic Biblical truth.   There were 18 students varying in age from 18 to 21.  
Some of the students will go on to study theology. 
 
Interim Mission Station, Mexicali, Mexico (Feb. 7, 2009) 
 

         
 
A team of 6 BOL members went to Mexicali to acquire a two bedroom apartment right in Chinatown, 
Mexicali, where a lot of Chinese live.  This is a temporary place where short term mission members can 
stay and minister to the children and adults there.  After getting familiar with the people, the area, and the 
government licensing process, BOL hopes to establish a after-school care facility in Mexicali by God’s 
grace. 
 
 
Mission Trip to Beijing, Dalian, Zhengzhou, Luo Shan  (Feb. 24 – March. 27, 2009) 
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BOL sister, Ming Ching Lee, went to China to share and have fellowship with the Christians in different 
house churches.  Christians in China spend a lot of time praying in earnest as shown in the pictures above.   
Sister Ming Ching and the Chinese Christians shared personal testimonies to edify and build each other up 
in the name of the Lord. 
 
Sister Ming Ching went to Luo Shan First High School shown in the lower right corner.  Last fall the 
principal of the high school invited BOL to send teachers there in the summer of 2009 to operate an 
English Camp for 2 weeks teaching English and American Culture to its 600 students.  BOL put together a 
team of 30 people (Americans, American-born Chinese, and Overseas Chinese) to go there.  However, 
early this year the principal was not able to get the permit from the Chinese Government for the English 
Camp. 
 
 
Hong Kong District (HK) 
HKD Chair: Rev. P. Chan 
 
Hong Kong United  
 
Prayer Requests … (received on April 6, 2009) … Please refer to LLWWEMA web site “Prayer and 
News Items” for details or click the following link:  
http://www.llwwema.org/090407HKUnitedMissionLLWWEM2009March.pdf 
 
 
Indonesia District (InD) 
InD Chair: Rev. I Made Mastra 
 
Indonesia IMAN Theological Seminary 
 
Prayer Requests … (Received from Rev. Dr. Joshua Ong, president of IMAN seminary, on April 10, 
2009)… Please pray for the following IMAN Bible School’s events: 
  

1. Rev. Wilson Lee will be conducting his ministry:  
 Student Commissioning Service, May 22, 2009  
 An intensive course for students, May 25 - 29, 2009  
 Public Lecture, May 27 - 28, 2009.  
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2. National Church Leaders Conference, June 1 - 3, 2009. Please pray for the committee, speakers, 
attendance, and financial & renovation needs. 

  
3. Enrollment and admission for the new students. 

 
 


